
April 6, 2015 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Monday, April 6, 2015, at 7:30 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal 
Building, 400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were Peggy Dearolf, Michael Weaver 
and Thomas Willig; Administrator Mark Deimler; and a court reporter. 
 
Guests: Joe Eisenhauer, Doyle Heisey, Sandy Kime, Greg Hill, Bob Wolf, Donna 
Walker, John Stoltzfus, Kyle Wallace, Don Johnson, Wilmer Smoker, Kay 
Straley, Scott Kauffman, Bill Potter, Gerald McCracken, Dawn and Robert Wiker, 
Janelle Peters, June Mengel, Leroy Stoltzfus. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board unanimously voted to adopt the 
minutes of 3/2/15 as submitted. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board unanimously voted to approve bill 
listings for payment: Taxes and payroll in the amount of $9,335.19 dated 3/9/15, 
$8,126.67 dated 3/23/15 and $5,352.62 dated 4/6/15; bills in the amount of 
$26,180.20 dated 3/16/15 and $64,704.54 dated 4/6/15. 
 
Public comment was invited. John Stoltzfus, Strasburg Fire Company Chief, 
presented the 2014 report. He requested the Township consider installing a dry 
hydrant at the Little Beaver Bridge for the fire company’s use. Deimler will look 
into it. Gerald McCracken had a question about the proposed mandatory septic 
pumping. The Board reported the ordinance will be adopted mid-summer and it 
will institute a schedule. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Weaver, the decision granting the application for CU 2014-
6, 307 Hartman Bridge Road was rendered. Dearolf voted in opposition. 
 
At approximately 9:00 p.m., a hearing was held for CU 2015-1, Leroy Stoltzfus, 
4A Iva Road. (see notes) 
 
At approximately 10:00 p.m., the regular meeting resumed. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the amended letter of engagement for the 2014 
audit was unanimously ratified and affirmed. 
 
Wallace and Johnson of Trout Ebersole & Groff presented the 2014 audit results. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Willig, the request by Lancaster Area Frisbee Sports to 
use the Ship Rock Disc Golf Course for a tournament on May 3, 2015 was 
unanimously approved with the following conditions: The area will be trash free 
before they leave, traffic cones will be placed to the north and south approaches 
of the drive and/or the Refton Community Fire Company’s Fire Police will be 
contacted to provide traffic control. 



On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve providing 
a letter of support to the Refton Community Fire Company’s Fire Police to host 
the Lancaster County Fire Association’s 2021 convention. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to advertise the bids 
for 2015 proposed road projects. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to advertise 
proposed Ordinance #91 setting the speed limit for Sides Mill Road. 
 
Administrator’s report: 

 The Little Beaver Bridge replacement is temporarily suspended awaiting a 
waiver from the Fish and Boat Commission. 

 Twin Elm Road Bridge will not last until 2016. It will need to be replaced 
with a precast culvert this year at a cost of approximately $100,000.00. 
The project will need to be bid out and receive various permits from the 
State. The Board requested the bridge be made one-lane until it is ready 
for replacement to reduce inconvenience to residents and to monitor its 
condition. 

 All but two easements have been signed for the Refton Waste Water 
Treatment Facility. The project bid is posted on the PennBid website with 
a pre-bid meeting set for April 14th  at the Township Building and a 
proposed bid award date of July 23rd.  

 
The Zoning Officer reports two permits issued with receipts in the amount of 
$532.62. 
 
The Sewage Enforcement Officer reports One permit issued in February with 
receipts in the amount of $150.00 and no activity in March. 

 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 
9:15 p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  
 


